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SERIAL: NLS-91-052

United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
ATTENTION: Document Control Desk
Washington, DC 20555

BRUNSWICK STEAM ELECTRIC PLANT, UNIT NOS. 1 AND 2

DOCKET NOS. 50-325 & S50-324 /LICENSE NOS. DPR-71 & DPR-62
NONCONFORMANCE - TEN YEAR HYDROSTATIC TEST REQUIREMENTS
SAFETY ASSESSMENT

Gentlemen

On February 20, 1991, Carolina Power & Light Company (CP&L) conducted a
conference call with members of NRR and Region Il to discuss a licensee identified
nonconformance pertaining to the first ten year hydrostatic test requirements ol
Section X1 of the ASME Code. This letter provides the information requested by the
staff during this call

NONCONFORMANCE

Recently, CP&L was unable to document that certain portions of the Reactor Coolant
System (RCS) pressure boundary, currently included in the second ten year Inservice
Inspection Program, were included in the first ten year Inservice Inspection Program
The lines in question consist of the section of various vent and drain lines between the
first and second isolation valves (32 lines on Unit 1, 5 of which have undergone
replacement and testing, and a similar number on Unit 2). As a result, these sections of
lines may not have been subject to the first interval ten year hydrostatic testing as
required by Section XI of the ASME Code. Based on the Compay's review of existing
documentation, it is concluded that instead of maintaining the first isolation valve open
with the second valve closed as required by the Inservice Inspection Program, the first
isolation valve waus closed during performance of the first interval hydrostatic test,
isolating the section between the first and second isolation valves

CORRECTIVE ACTIONS/SCHEDULE

Carolina Power & Light Company will perform hydrostatic testing which completes the
B pali} 3 }
10 vear hvdrostatic test requirements during the next scheduled refueling outage for each
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unit (currently scheduled to begin in April 1992 for Unit 1 and September 1991 for
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Unit 2). Unit 1 is currently scheduled to startup from the Reload 7 outage on
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['ebruary 20, 1991. Many of the lines in question cannot be individually isolated and
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dryweil and equipment drain sump flow rates at least unce per 8 hours, Leakage rates
are currently monitored every 4 hours.

CONCLUSION

Based on the above safety assessment, CP&L has determined that startup and operation
of Unit 1 from the current refueling outage and the continued operation of Unit 2 until
next scheduled refueling outage is justified and will not present a risk to the health and
safety of the public. The required hydrostatic testing of these vent and drain lines will
be completed during the next scheduled refueling outage for cach unit (currently
scheduled to begin in April 1992 for Unit 1 and September 1991 for Unit 2).

Please refer any questions regarding this submittal to Mr. M. R, Oates at (919) 546-6063.

Yours very truly,
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R. B. Starkey

Vice President
Bruriswick Nuclear Project
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